
Dear Joint Committee on Student Success, 
 
I have been a teacher, mentor, and administrator for the Beaverton School District for the last 
30 years.  In my tenure, I have experienced budget reductions on a regular basis.  Just when we 
think we have rebuilt the components necessary for a thriving classroom and school, our 
budgets get cut and we are back into a survival mode.  In this survival mode, class sizes are 
large, teachers are not supported, and students do not learn.  Teacher burnout is high and 
many new teachers leave the profession before giving it a chance.  Investing in education now 
is what is needed to make sure we continue to educate an even more diverse population of 
students to meet and exceed the common core standards.   
 
Thank you for your advocacy for schools.   
 
Sheila Baumgardner 
Principal  
Oak Hills Elementary School 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and 
groups.  It is policy of the Beaverton School District that there will be no discrimination or 
harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, 
gender identity, gender expression, national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic 
information, or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 
 
The information included in this transmission may be confidential and/or legally privileged and 
is intended only for the use of the addressee.  If you are not an intended recipient of this email, 
you are notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any actions in 
relation to the contents of this transmission is prohibited.  If you have received this 
transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately.   
 


